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OVINGHAM LEVEL CROSSING REMOVAL PROJECT

North Adelaide Railway Station works

The Public Transport Projects Alliance (PTP Alliance) is removing the rail level crossing on Torrens Road,
Ovingham to improve travel times, connectivity, and safety for all road and rail users. The $196 million
project is jointly funded (50:50) by the Australian and South Australian governments.

As part of the Ovingham Level Crossing Removal project, the rail pedestrian crossing at North Adelaide Railway
Station will be replaced with a new active pedestrian crossing at the same location.

The activation of the crossing will be completed in two stages. The first stage of work involves bringing into use the
new pedestrian mazes and paths.

What works are occurring?
The first stage of the rail pedestrian crossing works will include:

° removal of existing asphalt and placement of new asphalt along the crossing;
° concrete works for the new mazeways;

° placement of new tactiles; and

° installation of fencing and preparation for new mazeways.

Timing of works
Works will be undertaken from Monday, 25 April 2022 until Monday, 9 May 2022, weather permitting.

The second stage of works involves activating the pedestrian crossing by installing automated safety gates,
signals and upgraded signage. This is expected to take place later this year. Until that time, the crossing will
operate as a passive crossing.

What to expect during works
Access changes

To safely facilitate these works, the rail pedestrian crossing will need to be closed at times. Signage will be installed in
advance at the crossing to advise of closure times and dates. Pedestrians and cyclists are advised to follow directional
signage.

Work hours

Works will be undertaken Monday to Saturday, between 7am and 5pm. Advance notice will be provided should works be
required on Sundays.

Noise and vibration

Asphalt machinery, concrete saws, tippers, compaction equipment, grinders and trucks will be used during these works.
Some noise disturbances can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work will be managed
to minimise impacts to nearby residents and businesses as much as practically possible.

You may also notice some odor which is common when asphalting works are underway.
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OVINGHAM LEVEL CROSSING REMOVAL PROJECT

Storage area

Some materials and machinery will be stored on the verge adjacent the North Adelaide Railway Station. Temporary
fencing will be installed around the area for security.

Further information

If you have any questions, please phone the PTP Alliance on 1300 613 533 or email ovinghamcrossing@ptpa.com.au
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